Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Community Development Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, January 7, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Joseph Thompson, Adam Long, Jeff Scaccia, Mayur Patel and Tim Furlong (4:05).
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Wessels, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called the Community Development Committee meeting to order at 3:30 PM.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell then called on Adam Long from Keller Engineers to go over the Juniata College Gateway Center Project.
Adam Long then proceeded with the proposed Gateway Center Project drawing shown on a board.
There was a lengthy discussion on this.
On the alley coming from 17th Street down, there will be two lanes to their property line then back to one lane to 16th Street.
There was a discussion on a maintenance agreement for plowing the alley, right of way for 2nd lane, permanent easement and access easement for the new part.
The committee agreed to have a maintenance agreement for this alley.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris said that once this is updated, we will present this and sign it at the Borough Council meeting on January 21, 2025.
Councilman Terry Green said the water service lines to the homes that will be demolished, will need to be dug up at the main and shut off.
Councilman Terry Green said the sewer lateral can be cut and capped at the buildings.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Grants Administrator’s report.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the 7th Street Parking Lot should be done this spring.  Chris said it will be milled and paved.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said we have received the miniature courthouse, and it will be placed in front of the courthouse.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman Jennifer Powell called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Community Development Committee meeting adjourned at 4:31 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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